
OFFICE OF VICTIM SERVICES AND JUSTICE GRANTS

NOTICE OF FUNDING AVAILABILITY (NOFA)

FISCAL YEAR 2023 (FY23)

Consolidated Justice Grants RFA

The Office of Victim Services and Justice Grants (OVSJG) announces the availability of         FY 2023 grant funds for strategies designed to implement community corrections, reentry, and juvenile justice programs. OVSJG seeks to fund programs that improve public safety; enhance the administration of justice; and create systems of care for youth, victims of crime, and justice-involved individuals.

Priority areas for juvenile justice funds include juvenile delinquency prevention, restorative justice programs, juvenile reentry programs, and related juvenile justice system reform or continuum of care enhancement projects.  

Priority areas for community corrections funds include community corrections and reentry, including flexible funding for returning citizens; planning, evaluation, and technology improvement.

Eligible Organizations/Entities:  Any public or private, community-based non-profit agency, organization, or institution located in the District of Columbia is eligible to apply, including District government agencies. For profit organizations are eligible but may not include profit in their grant application. For-profit organizations may also participate as subcontractors to eligible agencies.

District agencies only are eligible to apply for pass-through, formula funding available under the Byrne Justice Assistance Grant (JAG), Title II of the Juvenile Justice Delinquency Prevention Act (JJDPA), Residential Substance Abuse Treatment (RSAT), Prison Rape Elimination Act, and Paul Coverdell Grant Program funds.  

Anticipated grant award period: October 1, 2022 to September 30, 2023

Application Submission Deadline:  Friday, June 10, 2022

The Request for Applications (RFA) will be available electronically beginning Monday, May 9, 2022 at https://ovsjg.dc.gov/page/funding-opportunities-current and the District’s Grant Clearing House website at https://communityaffairs.dc.gov/content/community-grant-program. All applications must be submitted to OVSJG’s online grants management portal, ZoomGrants™.

For additional information regarding this grant competition, please email ovsjg.justicegrants@dc.gov with the subject line reference “FY 2023 Consolidated Justice Grants RFA.”
